KNOXVILLE CURSILLO SECRETARIAT MEETING

June 9, 2012 at St. Thomas Church in Lenoir City
Gathering

The meeting was opened by Lois Schering, leading the group in lighting the candle, prayer, and reflection.

Those present: Lois Schering, Dick Shriver, Aurora Gardner, Debra Ferreri, Toni Jacobs, Jim and July Holt.  Also present were guests Angie Feltz and Micheline Parkey.
Lois reported that the Tuesday morning group reunion at Our Lady of Fatima offered Palanca for the Secretariat meeting.  Dick, Aurora, Jim, Judy and Toni also reported that they had offered Palanca.

All present prayed and participated in Group Reunion. 

Secretary: Toni 

There were no corrections to the minutes and the minutes were posted on the website. 
Treasurer: Debbie 
Men’s Cursillo #42 expenditures were discussed. There was a net loss of $209.52. In order to anticipate expenses for future weekends it was suggested that Debbie total the money needed for food on weekends coming up. 

It was decided that donations at the Clausura will go toward weekend expenses if there is a deficit at that time. Otherwise, the donations will go toward a cursillo scholarship fund. 

Cursillo dues were paid to National. Lois will buy 10 Spanish and 10 English Leader’s Manuals.

There is a savings balance of $3,051.96, a checking balance of $2,195.30 and a cash available amount of $5,247.46. 
Pre Cursillo: Robb (absent)
No report.
Three Day (English): Aurora    
No report.
Three Day (Spanish): Beatrice (absent) 
No report.
Post Cursillo: Dick

Dick reported that on July 14, 2012, from 10:00AM-12:00 noon, at St. John Newman, he has arranged to have an experienced outside parish representative speaker lead a workshop for the parish representatives in our diocese. Dick will contact Robb about including a talk on the topic of sponsorship for the workshop. 

Dick and Dave Campbell have used the master list of cursillistas, indicating what parishes they attend, in order to update the list and to get more parish representatives. Angie will put the updated list on the Knoxville Cursillo website. 
4th Day Workshop, English: Jim and Judy 

On May 5 there was a 4th Day Workshop. 10 cursillistas attended. Lois presented Chapter 2 of the Leaders’ Manual as well as a talk on “Cursillo Leaders’ Prayer.”  Fr. Alex presented the doctrinal talk on “Summary of the Spiritual Director Presentations on the Cursillo Weekend.” Work sections have requested that the palanca letters for sponsors and spouses be marked more clearly. It was also suggested that team members straighten their table areas immediately after the clausura. The next workshop will be July 7, 2012.
4th Day Workshop, Spanish: Alicia (absent) 

No report.

Music: Judy
Discussed were the number of Glory and Praise books that will be needed for the weekends. Judy will need to get music accompaniment books. The Spanish music books need to be located. 
Spiritual Director: Fr. Alex 
Fr. Alex continues to help Carlos and Sofia with their cursillo teams.

Lay Director: Lois

Lois would like the Secretariat to consider using the book Whom Shall I Send for the 4th Day Workshops as a follow up to the Cursillo manual.
New Business

On behalf of Deacon Bill Jacobs and her, Toni presented the gift of a monstrance to be used on Knoxville Cursillo weekends.

There are three secretariat positions up for reelection: directors for Spanish Cursillo, English Post Cursillo and English 4th Day Workshops. Elections will be held October 2012. 

A motion was made and seconded to consider making the Spanish PreCursillo position a voting position.  Before the Secretariat can finalize it, a notice needs to be published Rooster Crows, announcing the intention of amending the By-Laws.  A formal vote on the position will be held in October.   Sofia Degaldo is presently the coordinator of the Spanish PreCursillo, a non voting position.   If Sofia wishes to reapply for the voting position, she must do so in writing to Lois 10 days before the October Secretariat meeting.

Aurora has been in contact with Juan Ruiz, Spanish National Coordinator, in an effort to help the male leadership of the Spanish Post Cursillo. Juan responded in writing. Lois read parts of his letter that showed some misunderstanding of the problems faced by our Spanish Post Cursillo. Juan offered to help the men to form a better understanding of the cursillo mentality and the weekends. He is willing to come to put on a workshop, at the expense of the Secretariat. A suggestion was made to see if we can get a commitment from some of the Spanish leaders, perhaps from the present team which will be in formation over the summer, prior to committing to a workshop. Lois will ask Juan if November 17 is a possible date for the workshop. 

With the Spanish Women’s weekend coming on June 21-24 it was decided that the online weekend adoration schedule needs to be put on the website ASAP. Lois asked that all Secretariat palanca for that weekend be given to Toni who will tally it and include it in a general palanca letter from the Secretariat.
The next Secretariat meeting location will be announced due to renovations being made at Our Lady of Fatima. 

Old Business

The English Coordinator of National Cursillo, Cef, will be coming to visit the diocese of Knoxville Cursillo movement at St. Thomas Parish in Lenoir City June 14, from 7:00-9:00.

Debbie, Lois, and Dick have looked at several retreat facility possibilities as members of the subcommittee on retreat centers. They will report at a later date when they have looked at more facilities. 

The National Cursillo Encounter will be held July 19-22 in Cincinnati, OH. 
National Cursillo asked for $1 donations. Knoxville Cursillo collected and sent $68 from individuals in the English and Spanish cursillo communities.

The next Secretariat Meeting will be August 11, 2012, at a location to be announced.
Respectfully submitted,

Toni Jacobs, Secretary 

